
Mandating a medical procedure that involves risks is unethical.   We have the right to make decisions 
regarding our health care for ourselves and children.  Over 4 billion dollars has been paid out for vaccine 
injuries and it is estimated that less than 1% of all adverse effects go unreported.  After having an averse 
response to a hepatitis b vaccine in my 20's I began to do some research.  After having two children born 
with mid-line defects I began to learn about MTHFR and mitochondrial dysfunction.  There is a link 
between people who have MTHFR and reduced mitochondrial function and their inability to process and 
remove the aluminum adjuvants in the vaccines which can lead to an elevated immune activation.  This 
can produce inflammation in the brain tissue and as a result lifelong consequences.  It is imperative that 
medical freedom continues unchanged in Oregon. 
 
Stefanie Miller IBCLC  
International Board Certified Lactation Consultant  

 


